
Imperial City Library Board of Trustees 
Mia Hernandez - President 

Valentina Estes - Vice President 
Magdalena Altamirano - Trustee 

Alejandra Banda - Trustee 
Ivonne Sotomavor - Trustee 

To: 

From: 

Date: 

Subject: 

Imperial Public Library Board of Trustees 

Library Administrator, Ember Haller 

February 11, 2025 

California Freedom to Read Act (AB 1825) 

Summary/Background: 

STAFF REPORT 
Agenda Item No. C-1 

The California Freedom to Read Act (AB 1825) requires every public library jurisdiction directly 
receiving state funding to establish, adopt, and maintain a written and publicly accessible collection 
development policy by January 1, 2026. The State Library has created a webpage to help libraries 
comply with the law. 

The State Library would like to see the language in the bill in collection development policies as is. 
They cannot provide any legal interpretation or advice on the language submitted. 

The State Library will use this checklist to approve the policies. 

Assembly Bill No. 1825 and the California State Library checklist are attached. 

Recommendation: 

The California Freedom to Read Act (AB 1825) is on the agenda to provide the Library Board of 
Trustees an opportunity for discussion with the City Attorney. Staff will continue to work with the 
California State Library and City Attorney to ensure compliance. The revised collection development 
policy will be presented to the Library Board of Trustees upon completion for a recommendation for 
adoption by the City Council. 


































































